
NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING OF 
CALGARY CITY COUNCIL

PROPOSED BYLAW TO REPEAL BYLAW 
1H2023, SINGLE-USE ITEMS CHARTER BYLAW

A Public Hearing will be held at the Council Chamber, Calgary Municipal 
Building, 800 Macleod Trail SE, Tuesday, 2024 May 7, commencing at 9:30 a.m. 
If the Public Hearing is still in progress at 9:30 p.m., Council may conclude the 
matter under discussion and reconvene at 1:00 p.m. of the next business day, 
unless otherwise directed by Council.

The purpose of the public hearing will be to consider a proposed bylaw to 

repeal Bylaw 1H2023, the Single-Use Items Charter Bylaw.

A copy of the proposed bylaw and related documents may be reviewed by the 
public:

•  during office hours, 8:00 a.m. to 4:30 p.m., Monday to Friday, at the Office 
of the City Clerk, Corporate Records Section, main street level of the 
Administration Building, 313 – 7 Avenue SE; or

•  on The City of Calgary website at 
calgary.ca/council/meetings/documents-for-public-viewing.

Persons wishing to submit a letter, public opinion poll or other communication 
concerning a proposed bylaw may do so provided they are printed, typewritten 
or legibly written and includes the name of the writer, bylaw number in the 
subject line, mailing address, email address if submitting electronically and must 
focus on the merits of the proposed bylaw. Submissions will only be used for 
City Council’s consideration of the issue before them. Only those submissions 

received no later than 12:00 p.m. 2024 April 30, shall be included in the 
Agenda of Council. Submissions with defamatory content, offensive language or 
received late will be filed by the City Clerk and not printed in the Council Agenda 
and not shared with Members of Council. Submissions must be directed to one 
of the following:

•  delivered or mailed to: Office of the City Clerk, The City of Calgary, 700 
Macleod Trail SE, P.O. Box 2100, Postal Station “M”, Calgary, Alberta T2P 2M5;

• faxed to: 403-268-2362; or

• using the online public submission form at calgary.ca/publicsubmissions.

Any person who wishes to address Council in person at this Council Public 

Hearing Meeting on any matter stated on this notice may do so for a period 

of FIVE (5) MINUTES (exclusive of any time required to answer questions) and 
comments shall be limited to the proposed bylaw that is being discussed.

If a speaker has a presentation that they would like displayed, it can be sent to 
PublicSubmissions@calgary.ca when they register to speak.

Pursuant to Section 231 of the Municipal Government Act (the “MGA”), an elector 
may submit a petition for a vote of the electors to determine whether a proposed 
bylaw should be passed. The process for submitting such a petition is set out in 
Sections 221 to 226 of the MGA.

Personal information provided in submissions is collected under the authority 
of Bylaw 35M2017 and the Alberta Freedom of Information and Protection of 
Privacy Act, Section 33(c) for the purpose of public participation in municipal 
decision making and will be publicly available in the Council Agenda as received, 
in accordance with Section 40(1) of the FOIP Act.

If you have questions on the use of this information or require for further 
information on any of the above, you may contact the City Clerk’s Office at  
403-268-5861. 24
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